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YEAR BOOK DRIVE GAINING MOMENTUM
AS NEW AD-GETTERS JOIN EFFORT

The months of January and Febru¬
ary are key months in our Year Book
campaign and we are happy to note
that during this time the response to
our Year Book has been gratifying.
Trustees, members and readers have
joined the effort in recent weeks. These
include: Harry W. Baumgarten, Jack
Buvitt, William B. Fischberg, Samuel
Frank, Samuel Goldberg, Mrs. Frank
Goodman, Martin Klein, Aaron H.
Onish, Isadore Schlang, Romie Shapiro
and Elliott W. Siegel.
We know that many others are in

the process of soliciting ads, while
additional results have come in from
Thomas Bornstein, Al Feiner, Richard
Kolb, Frederick Margareten, Oscar
Perlberger and Louis W. Yohann.

As we have mentioned so often
before, the sole beneficiary of the
Year Book is the Educational Scholar¬
ship Fund. This Fund should be the
responsibility of all of us. The Jewish
education of young children is a mitz-
vah that concerns each and every one
of us, and is not to be relegated to
only a handful of interested workers.
At the last meeting of the Board

of Trustees, a resolution was passed
making it a moral responsibility for
each trustee to bring in a minimum
of $100.00 in ads and each member
$25.00. At a special brunch held on

January 16th, a large representation
of members and trustees again re¬
affirmed their support of this project.

(Continued on Page 3)

WELCOME BACK, RABBI

We are happy to extend a hearty
welcome to Rabbi and Mrs. Lookstein
who have just returned from an im¬
portant mission for Yeshiva University
on the West Coast. The purpose of the
trip was to consolidate the existing
day schools in the city of 'Los Angeles.

We all know that the development
of day schools is Rabbi Lookstein's
pet project and from all reports we
understand that he has done an ef¬
fective job in strengthening this move¬
ment in Los Angeles.

KOSHER FOOD UP IN THE AIR

We know that many of our readers
make trips by airplane to Florida du¬
ring this time of the year, and for
their benefit we have unearthed the
following information. National Air¬
lines has made arrangements with ko¬
sher restaurants to provide them with
suitable meals for their Jewish
clientele on first class flights. For
coach flights, kosher corned beef
sandwiches are provided.

We note with interest that in this

case, as well as in many others, local
and national concerns are quick to
respond in meeting the needs of their
Jewish patrons.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.

'MANNA FROM THE SKIES'
Does God Mean to Spoil Man?
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SISTERHOOD TO HOLD THEATRE PARTY MARCH 29th
Mrs. Romie Shapiro Appointed Chairman

unusual they are, the better the play.
In this case, our selection should be
a smash hit.

Mrs. Hyman Abrams, President, an¬
nounced that the Sisterhood's Annual
Theatre Party will take place on Tues¬
day evening, March 29th, and that
Mrs. Romie Shapiro has been ap¬
pointed chairman of this affair.

The Theatre Party is one of the
Sisterhood's major activities and each
year has been a financial and social
success. This year we anticipate an
even finer response and more tickets
are being made available.

The play selected is written by
Tennessee Williams, the Pulitzer Prize
Playwright, and is entitled, "Cat on
the Hot Tin Roof". The titles of Mr.
Williams' plays have a tendency to
be unusual and some say, the more

If there is no such thing as a sure
bet, there are such things as odds on
favorites, and this play is certainly
one. It is directed by Academy Award
Winner, Elia Kazan and the cast in¬
cludes such outstanding performers as
Barbara Bel Geddes, Mildred Dunnock,
Berl Ives and Ben Gezarra.

We anticipate a large response and
we urge you to insure getting the
best seats by making your reservations
early. Ticket arrangements can be
made by calling Mrs. Romie Shapiro,
SA 2-6513, or the Synagogue Office
at SA 2-0800.

BENNETT L. GERSHMAN
BAR MITZVAH

We extend our heartiest Mazel Tov
wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S.
Gershman on the Bar Mitzvah this
Saturday of their son, Bennett, a pupil
at Ramaz.

Bennett has been attending Ramaz
since kindergarten and is an active
participant in all phases of school ac¬
tivity. His favorite hobby is painting,
but he is also very fond of sports
with football his special favorite.
At services which will be held in

our Synagogue this Saturday, Bennett
will read the portion of the week, as
vyell as chant the Haftorah.

METROPOLITAN MUSEUM EXHIBITS
JEWISH CEREMONIAL OBJECTS

One hundred and fifty rare Jew¬
ish ceremonial objects for the Syna¬
gogue and home are now being shown
in the exhibit "Art of the Hebrew
Tradition" at the Metropolitan Museum
of Art.

This exhibit commemorates the

tercentenary of the first permanent
Jewish community in America which
was established in 1654 on Manhat¬
tan Island. This display will remain
on view through Sunday, February
27th. The exhibit includes such ob¬

jects used in the Synagogue as Torah
ornaments, Ark curtains, Torah cases,

mantles, headpieces, crowns and
breastplates. Also on display are ob¬
jects created for ceremonial use in
the home. These include Sabbath

lamps, spice containers, wine cups,
Passover plates and Chanukah lamps.
We are sure that this exhibit will be

of interest to our readers.
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MINYAN PROGRAM ON "CAREERS" RECEIVES WARM WELCOME
Last Sunday morning, we instituted

a new feature in our Father-and-Son

Minyan. Mr. Victor Wouk, an elec¬
tronic physicist, gave a short talk on
career possibilities in the field of
Science. Mr. Wouk also made some

interesting comments on the applica¬
tion of Jewish training to scientific
disciplines.

A large turnout of young men and
parents were on hand to listen to Mr.
Wouk and they gave him a very
warm reception. This coming Sunday
morning our member, Mr. Jacob P.
Shulman, wlil speak on "Careers in
Real Estate".

We would again like to extend a

hearty welcome to our members and
friends to join us on Sunday morning
for the Minyan program. Service be¬
gins at 9:30 A.M. in the Chapel and
is followed by Brunch and a gym
period.

"JEWRY" DUTY

We would like to extend our thanks
and appreciation to those who served
on "Jewry" duty and attended ser¬
vices this past week. They are: Ludo
Fleischman, Dr. Ned Wachtel and
David Warshavsky.
We would also like to announce

here that our volunteers for the coming
week are: Morton Kamerman, Nathan
Salzman and Dr. Robert Wallach.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Israel Cummings, Mrs. Joseph N.
Friedman, Mrs. Leopold Heffner, Mrs.
Eugene Hollander, Mrs. Maurice N.
Jaffe, Julius Kohn, Oscar Perlberger
and Miss Cecilie Weiss.

Bar Mitzvah —

A hearty Mazel Tov to Mr. and Mrs.
Arnold Beller on the Bar Mitzvah this
Saturday of their son, Milton. Milton
is a pupil at Ramaz School.
Anniversaries —

A happy Wedding Anniversary to
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Markson, Mr. and
Mrs. Adolph Schenker and Mr. and
Mrs. Louis Stokar.

YEAR BOOK EFFORT

(Continued from Page 1)
We cannot impress too strongly the

urgency of the drive this year. More
and more we are called upon to pro¬
vide Jewish training in Ramaz School
and our Afternoon Religious School
for an ever increasing number of boys
and girls. Only through the medium
of this Fund will we be able to do so.

Please don't put it off another day.
Get one ad — in any amount — or,
call upon the Synagogue Office to
help you if you have several people
to contact.

NO TALMUD CLASS THIS WEDNESDAY

The Talmud Class will not meet this Wednesday evening, February 9th.
(Sessions will continue as usual the following week, under the direction of
Rabbi Roth.

Sabbath Seudah-Serninar
This Saturday Afternoon, February 5th

at 4:30 P.M.

Our discussion leaders will be

MRS, THEODORE FINK and HASKEL LOOKSTEIN

Moderator: RABBI SOL ROTH
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
SAcramento 2-0800

Editor
Theodore Comet

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Sol Roth Assistant Rabbi
Jacob Konigsberg Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Theodore Comet Exec. Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
A. Phillip Goldsmith Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus Treasurer
Romie Shapiro Secretary
Hyman I. Bucher ... Pres., Men's Club
Mrs. Hyman Abrams Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 4:55
Evening 5:00

SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:30
Weekly Portion: Beshalah,

Exodus 13:17-17:16
Haftorah: Judges 4:4-5:31
Evening 4:30
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:50

SUNDAY

Morning 8:30
Father-and-Son Minyan 9:30

DAILY

Morning ..... 7:30
Evening 5:10

YAHRZEITS

February
6—SAMUEL GALLER
6—DORA MILLER
6—BENJAMIN GOTTFRIED
7—ELIEZER GROSS
7—HELEN BUECHLER
7—HARRIS MANDELBAUM
8—MIRIAM KOMMEL
9—KARL SCHEIDT
9—FANNY DEBROVNER
9—GUSSIE POUST
9—MAX KESSLER

1 0—DAVID GOLDSTEIN
1 1 —MINNIE KATZ
11-JENNY MARMER

now

in
WESTCHESTER

CROSS COUNTY PARKWAY AT
FLEETWOOD, MOUNT VERNON

MOunt Vernon 4-6800

RIVERSIDE
ffiUorial

Funeral Directors

76th ST. and AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y.
ENdicott 2-6600

BROOKLYN - BRONX - MOUNT VERNON
LONG ISLAND - MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, Director

for
GIRIS

LOON LAKE, in the Adirondacks, NEW YORK
FABULOUS NEW COED CAMPS ... 3 separate, completely equipped cam¬
puses on 3500 acres . . . healthful, pollen-free climate, 1800 feet high . . .
4 mile private lake ... IS hole golf course . . . every land and water sport
and athletic facility . . . exemplary cultural ana recreational program . . .

Music, Drama, Dance and all creative Arts . . . Educational projects . . .

Expert and outstanding Directors. Specialists and Personnel . _. . Dietary Laws
observed . . . Excellent separate adult accommodations. Inspired program and
features in the famed Andron tradition.
DR. DAVID S. ANDRON. Director 2350 Broadwav
SUi. 7-3264 New York City, N. Y.


